EXAMPLE SET OF AGM MINUTES FOR STUDENT GROUPS; STYLE/FORMAT MAY VARY BUT CONTENT SHOULD BE FAIRLY SIMILAR TO THIS – IF IN DOUBT, PLEASE GIVE MORE DETAIL RATHER THAN LESS


Buddy a Badger Annual General Meeting

15th February 2013, 6pm in the Mandela Room

Present: Bob Billington (chair); Bill Bobbington (secretary); Babs Benson (campaigns officer); Ben Bobertson (liaison officer), Hal Jordan, Tim Drake, Olly Queen, Jay Garrick, Billy Pine (‘proper Billy’), Billy Cranston (‘other Billy’), Jennifer Walters, Hank McCoy, Daniel Dreiberg, Will Watt, Dexter Douglas, Ben Grimm, Linda Lang, Connor Kent, Alan Scott, Kyle Rayner, Guy Gardner, John Stewart, Jade Hayden, Jack Chance, Barbara Gordon, Paula Brooks, Helena Bertinelli, Dinah Lance, Chris Chambers, Chaz Cobblebot, Candice Cistell, Craig Cowens (32 people)
Apologies: Beatrice Babbington (treasurer), John Smith, Jane Doe, Alastair Lethbridge
Welcome from the Chair

Bob welcomed everyone to the meeting and briefly talked about the running order of the meeting, and talked about the social later on.
Actions from the minutes of the previous AGM

At the previous AGM, members had voted to increase the membership fee from £3 to £4 because of rising costs, and this was done for this academic year. Despite some worries, it didn’t seem to have put anyone off from joining.
Members had previously complained that events hadn’t been properly advertised/communicated, so the committee made sure that they promoted events through emails, Facebook, twitter and the group website, which seems to have helped as regular attendance at events has gone up.

Reports from the outgoing committee

Chair: Bob summarised the events of the year, including the increased number of trips and lots of new people joining at the Societies Fair. His favourite event had been the joint activity with the Farmers Collective, kindly mediated by someone from the Debating society, as there had been good points raised on both sides, and had raised the profile of the issues on campus.
Bob thanked the rest of the committee for their dedication and said he was looking forward to handing over to new people.

Treasurer (in Beatrice’s absence, Bob read out a statement she’d sent in:

This time last year, we had £180 in the current account, and we now have £230, although there are still a couple of outstanding claim forms so overall we’ll end up with slightly more money than we had last year. The main income has been from membership fees, trip fees, a couple of fundraising events and £250 grant funding from the Guild, which we received for affiliation to BadgersUK and travel to the regional conference. Beatrice wanted to thank everyone that had helped with baking for the cakesale and with organising the pub quiz. The main costs have been campaigning and publicity materials, transport to trips and buying some reference books and DVDs for members to borrow. 

Copies of the full account statements were made available for anyone that wanted to read them.

Secretary: Bill talked about the hard work he’d put in to increase communication with members, including regular updates on the Facebook fan page, creating the new Twitter feed and maintaining the website so that everyone knew what was happening. Recently, he’d started to list activities on the Guild’s events calendar, which has attracted a few new people.
Campaigns officer: Babs outlined what she’d done over the last year, including overseeing the trips to local woods and the letter writing campaign, and the article  in Redbrick which had resulted in a couple of new members.
Liaison officer: Ben talked about the regional conferences that he and others had been to, and how useful it had been to share ideas from other groups – both from other universities and other local groups. BCU’s new group was going well and he’d been over to a couple of committee meetings to give some advice and talk about a joint event in the future, although unfortunately there hadn’t been time to do it yet.
Amendments to the constitution

The current committee wanted to update the role description for the liaison officer, as there hadn’t been any groups in nearby universities when it was first created, so they wanted to make it explicitly clear that as well as talking to the national charity and local groups, the liaison officer would be expected to communicate with any other university groups. The idea had been emailed round a couple of weeks ago when the AGM was announced and no-one had objected
Jade asked why the proposal didn’t mention BCU explicitly, and Ben explained that although BCU were going well now, he didn’t want to limit it to that group in case they stopped running, and to include a group at Aston or UCB if they started one up, without having to change the constitution

Voting by secret ballot, either for or against the change or abstain.

29 votes for, 3 abstentions; change therefore approved (pending Guild ratification via the Student Groups Committee)

Elections

Bob explained the process – candidates would get two minute speeches each and then anyone could ask questions to the candidates, as long as they applied to all candidates. If people weren’t happy with the candidates, they could vote for RON – Re-Open Nominations, in which case there’d be another election. Role descriptions had been emailed out, and it had been talked about on the last couple of trips
Chair: Two candidates, Chris & Chaz
Chris: Talked about his experience in his local group at home and how he’s spent the summer on a residential course working with the National Trust. Thought the group was great already but could be even better by getting more people involved and doing a wider range of events, such as weekend trips as well as day-ones, and more linking up with other societies, like the Farmers one this year.
Chaz: Had been a member for two years and had a lot of fun with the group, wanted to expand on the social side of the group so that everyone could get to know each other better.

Questions

Q: How many events have you been to this year?

Chris: all of them

Chaz: Admitted that he’d only been on one trip but had been to most of the socials and fundraisers.

Q: How many badgers have you actually seen?
Chris: About 30, including a couple  of babies

Chaz: Only one.

Voting: Chris 25; Chaz 5; RON 2

Chris was therefore elected as chair.

Treasurer: Two candidates, Craig and Hank
Craig: Maths student so hopefully good at sums, wanted to look at external funding from other organisations like trust funds, to help fund activities –didn’t want members to have to put so much of their own money into their activities, but admitted he hadn’t done much research yet.
Hank: Keen member, also treasurer for Partride Amongst the Pigeons (the Alan Partridge appreciation society), so knew how Guild accounts worked; wanted more focus on fundraising for the national charity.

Voting: Craig 16, Hank 16: Tied vote. 

Bill checked the constitution, which said that winner had to be decided by chance; Kyle produced a deck of cards so Craig and Hank cut the deck, highest card wins, ace high. Craig got a Queen, Hank got a three.

Craig was elected treasurer

Secretary: Only one candidate, Chaz
Chaz: Explained that he’d keep it short as everyone had heard his speech for chair, but wanted to add that whatever activities the committee wanted to do, it was essential for the rest of the group to be involved in decisions and to know what was coming up so that they could juggle other commitments.  
Questions

Q: A lot of the secretary role is about publicity, do you think you can check and reply to emails quickly and make sure that members know what’s going on?

A: Yes, has his own music blog so has a good idea of how online publicity can work and how important it is to make sure everything’s updated regularly.
Voting: Chaz 19, RON 13; Chaz was therefore elected secretary; he acknowledged that he’d been a bit lax recently but was committed to the group.
Campaigns officer: Alastair Lethbridge had emailed the committee to say that he wanted to stand for the position, but was in Peru on a fieldtrip so couldn’t attend, so sent a statement to be read out on his behalf. Candice nominated herself. 
Alastair: Apologised for not being able to be in the country for the AGM and for not being able to attend many meetings, but he was hoping to be around a lot more next year, he’d been in a local unit at home but wanted to give something back.
Candice: Although she’d only be in the group for a few months, she’d been to every event and trip and had been to regional conference; she was really passionate for the cause and wanted to help other students know about the issues and to get more people involved. She wanted to have a stall outside the library to get a chance to talk to more students, and do lecture shouts in relevant subjects, or link up with their departmental societies

(as both candidates weren’t present, there couldn’t be any questions)

Votes: 9 for Alastair, 22 for Candice, 1 for RON

Candice was therefore elected as Campaigns Officer

Liaison officer: Only one candidate stood, Ben (outgoing officer); Bob asked if anyone else wanted to put themselves forward but there weren’t any takers
Ben explained that the role involved building up relationship with other groups and people and that he felt that he hadn’t done everything that we wanted, especially linking up with the new BCU group; 
As it wasn’t contested (except against RON), and because people were getting restless, Bob asked if people would be happy with a show  of hands, there weren’t any objections so Ben left the room
29 votes for Ben; 2 votes for RON

Ben was therefore re-elected as Liaison Officer.
So, the new committee are

Chair: Chris Chambers
Treasurer: Craig Cowens
Secretary: Chaz Cobblepot
Campaigns Officer: Candice Cistell
Liaison Officer: Ben Bobertson (re-elected)
Any Other Business

Bob reminded everyone about the regional conference over Easter and that registration closes on the 21st, email the group if you’re interested or have any questions.

Chris asked if anyone had any ideas for activities. Daniel said he’s enjoyed the night-time trip to the Lickey Hills Country Park and suggested we should do it more often as it was so convenient.
Craig asked if anyone would be interested in getting some society hoodies, around 15 people said they would, so he’ll look into prices and get back to everyone
Meeting closed 7pm, all members went for a balti in Selly Oak

Actions

Outgoing secretary to type up minutes: email out to all members with announcement of the results, and email to studentgroups@guild.bham.ac.uk
Outgoing secretary to amend the constitution and email in, to be ratified by Student Groups Committee

New committee to attend Guild training; book places via www.guildgetinvolved.eventbrite.com (if they haven’t already done it)

Outgoing committee to arrange joint committee meeting with new committee – to be arranged via Facebook/email, and to pass on handover documents/contacts etc

New committee review current annual risk assessment, make updates/changes and email to Guild

New committee to fill out Guild handover form and book meeting with member of staff; must be done before end of term
